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Central Pennsylvania Central Pennsylvania Central Pennsylvania Central Pennsylvania     

Basket Weavers’ GuildBasket Weavers’ GuildBasket Weavers’ GuildBasket Weavers’ Guild    

JUNE 2012             www.basketry.homestead.com        

Newsletter Issue #58 
 

CALENDAR AT A GLANCE 

JUNE 2012 

 June 10, 2012  1:00 

 Dye picnic/party, Palmyra, PA 

AUGUST 2012 

 August 4, 2012 9:00 am 

 Gravel Hill U.M.C., Palmyra, PA 

SEPTEMBER 2012 

 2012 A Weaving Odyssey 

 Gettysburg, PA  

OCTOBER 2012  information coming soon 

NOVEMBER 2012  

 November 3, 2012 (Debbi Zvanut) 

CENTRAL PENNSYLVANIA BASKET 

WEAVERS’ GUILD MEMBERSHIP:   

To join, please send $20 for 2012 dues along 

with this completed form to:   

 Linda Moore, 1945 Rosepointe Way,  

 Spring Grove, PA 17362  

Name:       

Address:     

       

Phone:       

Email:       

 

 To keep membership current, please pay 

before the end of January, 2012. Membership dues 

help to pay for guild activities and expenses as 

approved by the board including meeting space. 

 Newsletters are sent to members by email. If 

you do not have access to email or cannot receive 

newsletters electronically, please check here to have 

newsletters mailed to you. _____ 

 

2011 GUILD BOARD MEMBERS  

PRESIDENT: 

� Lynne Laughman…717-632-5232 

sdllgl@comcast.net  

VICE PRESIDENT / SECRETARY: 

� June Blake ............... 717- 737-3794 

june.blake@comcast.net 

TREASURER: 

� Linda Moore……….717-632-2314 

mygrandy@hotmail.com 

PROGRAM CHAIR: 

� Susan Snively .......... 717-762-9829 

ssnively@centurylink.net 

LIBRARIAN: 

� Jean Foutz ................ 717-838-6563 

jlfoutz@verizon.net 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR: 

� Donna Kumpf.......... 717-938-8223 

kumpf4@comcast.net 

MEMBERS-AT-LARGE: 

� Bob Broome ............. 717-392-4560 

rbroome@opsecsecurity.com 

� Anne Kelly ............... 814-466-6851 

basketsbyanne@yahoo.com 

� Elaine Longenecker..717-263-7354 

brulan61@yahoo.com 
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The Central Pa Basket Weavers’ Guild is YOU! 
 
 We are still in need of a nominating committee – preferably two members who will 

take charge of assembling names for the 2013 CPBWG Board: president, vice-president and 

treasurer. Contact Guild president Lynne Laughman if you can do this. 

  

  JUNE 2012 GUILD EVENT 

What:   CPBWG DYE PARTY, PICNIC AND MORE! 

When:   Sunday, June 10, 2012, starting at 1:00 pm 

Where:  Jean Foutz’s home in Palmyra, PA 

  Our Dye party and picnic will be held again at Jean Foutz’s home (thanks, Jean!)  Lunch will 

be potluck—let Jean know what you will be bringing; the guild will provide the rest. Plan your 

projects and bring some reed to dye!   

 A special addition to our picnic: Marilyn Julius will teach a STURDY round reed trivet/hot 

pad. Thanks Marilyn! Bring good basket shears. Guild will provide reed for one trivet per person. 

 Please contact Jean Foutz before AS SOON AS POSSIBLE if you are able to attend so we 

may plan for the food and supplies.  Directions to Jean Foutz’s home at 1252 South Queen Street, 

Palmyra, PA are at the end of the newsletter. Her phone number is 717-838-6563. 

 

 

AUGUST 2012 GUILD EVENT 

What:   ASH BASKETS BY PAM WILSON 

When:   Saturday, August 4, 2012 

Where:  Gravel Hill U.M.C. in Palmyra, PA 

  Pam Wilson is again teaching several wonderful ash basket choices. If you have not yet 

contacted Pam about coming to the August meeting, please mail the registration form to her at 506 

Openaki Road, Denville, NJ 07834  AS SOON AS POSSIBLE, as she needs to get the materials ready 

for the class.   The miniature basket is approximately 3 ¼” wide by 2½” high. It is made of pounded 

black ash splint and participants may choose blue, burgundy, or violet as their color. They will also 

choose how they want to design their basket. The basket is finished with a black ash rim and lashed 

with either waxed linen or black ash splint. The workshop will be offered at materials cost of $25 for 

the class. 

Participants need to bring: Necessary: C clamp, basket scissors, micro nippers (those with the blade 

on an angle work best), small packing tool, awl, small towel, very small Tupperware type container 

for water, ruler, pencil, 24 alligator clips, wood scraper, small pliers, and your lunch (or go out). 

Helpful: old cutting board, small hammer. If you plan to do twill, you should have good twill 

experience. EXTRA NOTE: This uses the same mold that some you purchased in the past, as well as 

the mold stand.  
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DIRECTIONS: 

To Gravel Hill United Methodist Church, 131 Gravel Hill Road,  Palmyra, PA 17078: 

FROM INTERSTATE 81: Exit 80 (Grantville), take 743 South to Route 22 (about 1 mile). 

Turn left (east) onto Route 22, proceed for approximately 1 mile to Gravel Hill Road (green 

sign that reads: Palmyra 6 miles), turn right (south) onto Gravel Hill Road. Follow for 4.5 

miles to white church on right - Gravel Hill United Methodist Church. 

FROM Route 422: Go to the “square” in Palmyra, turn north onto North Railroad Street, 

continue approximately 1.5 miles to white church on left. 

To Jean Foutz’s home: Jean’s address is 1252 South Queen Street, Palmyra, PA and her phone 

number is (717) 838-6563. 

From INTERSTATE 81: Follow directions to Gravel Hill U.M.C., continuing past church. At the 

intersection of Gravel Hill Road and Main Street, Palmyra, continue east on Main Street (422 East) 

until you reach South Forge Road, turn right  (Route 117 ) at Klick-Lewis car dealership  and continue 

9/10 of a mile on S. Forge Road, turn left onto Londonderry Blvd., immediate right onto S. Queen St., 

fifth house on the left. 

FROM Route 422: continue past square in Palmyra. At Klick-Lewis car dealership, turn right onto 

South Forge Road (route 117), continue 9/10 of a mile on S. Forge Road, turn left onto Londonderry 

Blvd., immediate right onto S. Queen St., fifth house on the left. 
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APRIL BASKET RETREAT 

 

Guild members at the April Retreat with Annetta Kraayeveld, proudly displaying their (mostly) 

finished baskets! Thank you Annetta for a wonder weaving weekend!  

 

Lynne Laughman made a wonderful marinated veggie salad at the retreat. Recipe below: 

MARINATED VEGETABLE SALAD  
1 cup sugar 
¾ cup vinegar 
½ cup vegetable oil 
½ teaspoon salt 
1 teaspoon pepper 
1 (16 oz.) can French-style green beans, drained 
1 (17oz.) can green peas, drained 
1(12oz.) can shoepeg whole kernel corn, drained 
1 (2 oz.) jar pimiento, drained 
1 can garbanzo or cannelloni beans, drained 
1 cup chopped celery 
1 green pepper, finely chopped 
1 bunch green onions, chopped 
 
--Combine first five ingredients in a medium sauce pan; bring to a boil, 
stirring to dissolve sugar. Cool. 
--Combine vegetables and vinegar mixture. 
--Cover and chill st least 8 hours, stirring occasionally. 
 
Yields 8 to 10 servings 
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Central 
Pennsylvania  

  
 

SEPTEMBER 2012            www.basketry.homestead.com        
Newsletter Issue #59 
 

 
CALENDAR AT A GLANCE 
SEPTEMBER 13-16, 2012 
 2012 A Weaving Odyssey 
 Gettysburg, PA 
OCTOBER 13, 2012 
 9 AM TO  
 Gravel Hill U.M.C., Palmyra, PA 
NOVEMBER 10, 2012 
 9 AM TO   
 Gravel Hill U.M.C., Palmyra, PA 
DECEMBER 2012 -- no meeting 
 
 
 

CENTRAL PENNSYLVANIA BASKET 
WEAVERS’ GUILD MEMBERSHIP:   
Annual dues cover each calendar year. 
You can pay your 2013 dues now. Send $20  
and this form to: Linda Moore, 1945 
Rosepointe Way, Spring Grove, PA 17362  
Name:       
Address:     
       
Phone:       
Email:       
 
 To keep membership current, please pay 
before the end of January, 2012. Membership dues 
help to pay for guild activities and expenses as 
approved by the board including meeting space and 
teacher mileage reimbursements. 
 Newsletters are sent to members by email. If 
you do not have access to email or cannot receive 
newsletters electronically, please check here to have 
newsletters mailed to you. _____ 
 
 

2012 GUILD BOARD MEMBERS 

PRESIDENT: 
 Lynne Laughman…717-632-5232 

sdllgl@comcast.net  

VICE PRESIDENT / SECRETARY: 
 June Blake ............... 717- 737-3794 

june.blake@comcast.net 

TREASURER: 
 Linda Moore……….717-632-2314 

mygrandy@hotmail.com 

PROGRAM CHAIR: 
 Susan Snively .......... 717-762-9829 

ssnively@centurylink.net 

LIBRARIAN: 
 Jean Foutz ................ 717-838-6563 

jlfoutz@verizon.net 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR: 
 Donna Kumpf.......... 717-938-8223 

kumpf4@comcast.net 

MEMBERS-AT-LARGE: 
 Bob Broome ............. 717-392-4560 

rbroome@opsecsecurity.com 
 Anne Kelly ............... 814-466-6851 

basketsbyanne@yahoo.com 
 Elaine Longenecker..717-263-7354 

brulan61@yahoo.com 
 

 

mailto:basketsbyanne@yahoo.com
mailto:brulan61@yahoo.com
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SEPTEMBER GUILD MEETING 
Please plan to attend the September guild meeting to be held at the Weaving Odyssey in 
Gettysburg (day and time to be announced). Thank you! 
  

  
OCTOBER13, 2012 GUILD WEAVE &  MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

What:   WAXED LINEN – Finish an incomplete or Start a new one! 
Who:  Deb Roberson 
When:   Saturday, October 13, 2012 from 9:00 am to 3:00 pm 
Where:  Gravel Hill U.M. Church, Palmyra, PA 

 Guild member Deb Roberson will be instructing – bring an unfinished waxed linen project to 
finish with Deb’s guidance, or start a new one! Deb will have kits ($20 kit fee) available for the 
pictured “trinket tray” in your choice of these main colors: Butterscotch, Olive Green, Cream, Plum or 
Black. Accent colors can be chosen during the class.  Choose a rolled rim or plain rim. Contact Deb at 
DRanotherchoice@aol.com if you would like to order a kit. Please contact her before  
October 6! 
 Feel free to bring a lunch or go out to lunch in Palmyra!   

     
             
             
     NOVEMBER 10, 2012 GUILD WEAVE & MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

What:   CHOCTAW BASKET, taught by Debbi Zvanut 
When:   Saturday, November 10, 2012 from 9 am to  
Where:  Gravel Hill U.M.C. in Palmyra, PA 
Guild member Debbi Zvanut will be teaching her beautiful Choctaw Basket.  
Materials fee is $12. Please contact Debbi before November 3 if you will be weaving this basket, 

so she can prepare the necessary materials for the class! 

mailto:DRanotherchoice@aol.com


4 
 

 

 

DIRECTIONS: 

To Gravel Hill United Methodist Church, 131 Gravel Hill Road,  Palmyra, PA 17078: 

FROM INTERSTATE 81: Exit 80 (Grantville), take 743 South to Route 22 (about 1 mile). 
Turn left (east) onto Route 22, proceed for approximately 1 mile to Gravel Hill Road (green 
sign that reads: Palmyra 6 miles), turn right (south) onto Gravel Hill Road. Follow for 4.5 
miles to white church on right - Gravel Hill United Methodist Church. 
FROM Route 422: Go to the “square” in Palmyra, turn north onto North Railroad Street, 
continue approximately 1.5 miles to white church on left. 

To Jean Foutz’s home: Jean’s address is 1252 South Queen Street, Palmyra, PA and her phone 
number is (717) 838-6563. 

From INTERSTATE 81: Follow directions to Gravel Hill U.M.C., continuing past church. At the 
intersection of Gravel Hill Road and Main Street, Palmyra, continue east on Main Street (422 East) 
until you reach South Forge Road, turn right  (Route 117 ) at Klick-Lewis car dealership  and continue 
9/10 of a mile on S. Forge Road, turn left onto Londonderry Blvd., immediate right onto S. Queen St., 
fifth house on the left. 

FROM Route 422: continue past square in Palmyra. At Klick-Lewis car dealership, turn right onto 
South Forge Road (route 117), continue 9/10 of a mile on S. Forge Road, turn left onto Londonderry 
Blvd., immediate right onto S. Queen St., fifth house on the left. 
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